Meeting Minutes of May 19, 2015

PRESENT:
David Adams, Marla Davis, Marcia Haigh, Kris Rathjen, Steve Ober.

NOT PRESENT:  Carol Dexter
ALTERNATES:
Carol Raymond, Audry Barriault 

Call to Order:  Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.

Secretary’s Report:

Review of March 17th minutes

Motion to accept  Kris/David Motion passed

Review of April 21st minutes

Edit the minutes to reflect the change after the Non public Session to Read:


No decision was made and vote was taken to seal the minutes.

Motion to accept with the above change  Steve/David Motion carried

Motion:  to seat Audrey Barriault for Carol Dexter  Kris/David  Motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report:

Review of the financials where the library stands to date, looks good.

The copy machine is on it’s last legs, screen can’t be read. Also, the current copy machine is not able to talk to any of the computers. A new copy machine that has wireless capability will allow the staff to print documents from their machines.  This will enable the library to eliminate one of the all in one copy/fax printers thus saving the cost of printing cartridges which are more expensive than toner cartridges.

Library received a grant for the summer reading program from NH Library Kids Grant in the amount of $435.  

Motion to accept the Grant Marla/David.  Motion Passed
Motion:  Kris/Marla to accept the treasurer’s report as submitted.  Motion Passed

BUILDING REPORT  David/Steve

The repair to the front of the building is progressing.  The cost of repairing  the window is not as much as anticipated.  The door will take longer as the molding has to be custom made.
Window boxes and bushes were removed.  This will keep moisture from being trapped against the building.  David is going to prune the large shrub so that is does not trap moisture against the building as well.

DIRECTOR’S REPORT

Recreation Department would like to use more of the field for the summer, this will need to be mowed.

Mango Languages will not be renewed for the year.  The cost for this program has tripled and most people want something to pop into their CD player.  Google Duo Lingo is free.

Audry to do some research on the language CD’s for Marcia.

Medline plus is a government sponsored website similar to Web MD, without the advertising.  This service will be available to patrons.

Computer network – Metrocast has been to the Library, replaced the modem and fixed the outside connecton and the speed of the connection has increased dramatically and is more stable.  The replacement of the Cat 5 cable ends cost $350, this repair was done thru Computer Network Solutions.  The modem is still a problem that will be replaced by the Library at a later date.
Old Business
Mother’s Day cake sale was a success and raised $280. Thank you to everyone that baked.

New Business

The program Coordinator has resigned.  The position will be posted as a summer position only to meet the needs for the summer.   Cheryl Provost will be retiring from her full time position and will be available to help out in the Library until the position is filled.  She will be needed to fill in for vacations, sickness etc.  The Trustees will revisit posting the permanent position in the fall.
Motion Kris/Marla to post the position as a summer only position.  Motion passed
Trustee Conference in Concord

Aspen Institute presented a good program on the Library of the Future and presented the results of their study.  The trend of the future is not just books, but technology and meeting the needs of your specific patrons.  Also speaks to the micro management of the Library Budget and how this results in lost opportunities to build a base of volunteers.

Custodian has quit.  Mary has done a really great job at the library, her home business has grown to the point that she can no longer clean the Library.  Patrons commented on how clean the Library looked, well taken care of.  Quotes will be taken from several local cleaning companies to see who can meet the Library needs.

Non Public Session:  8:15 p.m.

Motion Marla/Kris under RS91-A:3II (A) Employee Evaluation.

Return to Meeting at 8:45 p.m.  Trustee minutes sealed.  Motion made and passed to increase the Director’s salary by $1,000 effective July 1, 2015.

Other Business

Policy Manual, Terry Knowles recommended not to follow the town’s manual.  The authority of the Library lies with the Trustees.  It was felt Trustees should target areas of the manual such as vacation and it should be similar to the town.

There being no further business Motion to adjourn by David/Steve at 8:56 p.m.   Motion carried.

Next meeting is June 16th 7:00 p.m. at the Library.
